MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP MEETING MINUTES June 15, 2021

The monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Business Development Partnership (BDP) was held at 8:30 A.M. in a hybrid format. Several attendees gathered at the Township Administration Building, and some attended using the virtual meeting platform, TEAMS. The members of the BDP in attendance included Lisa Martin (Chair), JP Northrop (Vice Chair), Allen Nappen, Bob Cole, and Mary Griffith-Alfarano. Also present was Candyce Fleuhr Chimera, Board of Supervisors' liaison to the Committee, Carolyn McCreary, Township Manager, and Derek Muller, Public Information Coordinator. The "public" consisted of Ryan Frazier from Citadel.

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 8:40 a.m.

Minutes: Mr. Nappen provided clarification and revisions to his items summarized in the minutes for the June 16th meeting, which had been previously circulated for review.

Old Business: None

New Business:

- Mr. Cole announced that he has stepped away from the day-to-day of his business, and will be leaving the Business Development Partnership. This was his last meeting.
- Jennifer Butler, Deputy Director of Workforce Development for MontcoWorks gave a
 presentation about Employer Resources. The slides from this presentation are attached
 to the minutes and can be downloaded from the <u>BDP webpage</u>.

Adjournment:

Ms. Martin thanked Jennifer Butler for the presentation. There being no further business to come before the BDP, the meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be on Tuesday July 20, 2021 @ 8:30am at the Township Administration Building.